
Germantown Public Safety Education Commission 
February 5, 2018 

Minutes 
The February 5, 2018 meeting of the Germantown Public Safety Education Commission was called to 
order by Commission Chair Al Gabriel at 5:40 pm.  Commissioners in attendance:  John Arth, Heather 
Callahan, Al Gabriel, John Johnson, Manjit Kaur, Roel Smit, Lieutenant Rob Jones, Lt. Ed McGee, Fire 
Marshal Jody Dwyer, and Alderman Dean Massey. 
 
A Quorum was not established. 
 
REPORTS 
 
Police 
The Police Department will begin a new Reserve Academy March 6th.  They currently have 7 open 
positions within the Reserve Unit. 
 
The Germantown Half Marathon will be held on March 11th. 
 
Safety City will be held the week of June 11th through the 15th. 
 
Auto Burglaries are up in the city over previous months. 
 
The department just received 100 two pack units of Narcan for the use of an opioid overdose.  Lt. Jones 
will be coordinating the proper training classes for all offices. 
 
Fire 
 
EVENTS: 
 
The fire department hosted Play Like A Champion  
 
The fire department responded to numerous calls for frozen pipes both in commercial and residential 
occupancies.  
 
The FMO delivered letters to managers of apartments and condominiums regarding code requirements 
for grills.  
 
DEVELOPMENTS:   
 
Watermark Apartments are moving forward.  Meeting with subcontractors have started.    
 
The new Germantown Elementary School at Forest Hill Irene and Poplar Pike continues 
 
Renovations to the retail space at 2130 Exeter are moving forward   
 
The TraVure office building is moving toward completion. Above ceiling inspections have been 
completed on the third and fourth floor.   

 



UNDER CONSTRUCTION: 
There are no New Developments under construction.  
 
USE AND OCCUPANCY PERMITS:  
 
Saddle Creek - 7615 W Farmington Suite 32 
 
9155 Poplar Ave. Suite 25A, Hotworx 
 
FIRES: 
 
FMO staff was contacted by Dispatch to respond to a working structure fire at 6633 Poplar Woods Circle 
South, #4.  The cause of the fire is still under investigation.   
 
The Fire Marshal conducted an investigation at 2095 Merchants Row, El Porton. 
 
The Fire Marshal was contacted by dispatch to respond to a working structure fire at 1848 Kimbrough.  
The origin of the fire was in the attic and the cause of the fire appears to be the electrical outlet for the 
HVAC unit.   
 
The FMO staff responded to a commercial fire at 2110 West Street, Backyard Burgers. 
 

BMA 

CarreFour Shopping Center is going to have a $200 million upgrade. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Due to a lack of quorum, no voting took place. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

No Announcements 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20 

HOURS 

John Arth 4 
Al Gabriel 16 
 


